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	District:     Penquis District
	Date:  December 13, 2012

	Brief review of decisions and outcomes from Executive Committee and DCC meetings held since last SCC meeting.  For agendas and copies of minutes, please see district’s website at: http://www.maine.gov/dhhs/boh/olph/lphd/index.shtml 

· Dale Hamilton resigned as board chair of the DCC. The DCC confirmed a new board chair. 
· The Weight of the Nation- The membership viewed and excerpt from the Weight of the Nation which is a presentation of HBO and the Institute of Medicine (IOM), in association with the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and the National Institutes of Health (NIH), and in partnership with the Michael & Susan Dell Foundation and Kaiser Permanente.
· CTG Interactive Group Breakout- Collaboration Multiplier provides a systematic approach to laying the groundwork for multi-field collaboration. The tool guides organizations through a collaborative discussion to identify activities that accomplish a common goal, delineate each partner’s perspective and potential contributions, and leverage expertise and resources. Collaboration Multiplier is based on the understanding that different groups and sectors have different views of an issue and different reasons for engaging in a joint effort.



	Ongoing or upcoming projects or priority issues:
· State Health Assessment Forum
· District Public Health Improvement Plan revisions

· DCC bylaws revisions



	Progress with District Public Health Improvement Plan: 
Obesity-The finalized obesity tool will be promoted in the month of September http://5210healthylife.com/dynamic.aspx?id=84219
Additionally the Obesity Committee has had combined meetings with the CTG PAN Committee and has been working on enrollment of childcare sites and training for the District (see CTG report)

Flu & Pneumococcal- The Beacon Community Immunization committee is interested in partnering to help promote school located vaccine clinics within the District.  
Substance Abuse: The district is promoted the prescription drug take back day in September. 
· Whether activities were able to be completed on schedule
Activities were completed on schedule.
· Successes achieved
Obesity- Completed inventory website was promoted at September  14 DCC/ CTG kick-off meeting
Flu & Pneumococcal- Partners are willing to help disseminate the patient message to update flu vaccinations in the patients’ EMR
Substance Abuse-No update, the committee did not meet.
· Barriers encountered
Obesity-none at this time
Flu & Pneumococcal- none at this time
Substance abuse- The District need to determine the status of this committee which will be determined after the State Health Assessment Meeting

	Progress with Community Transformation Grant:

· Activities planned for completion during the quarter 

· Have scheduled first round of childcare trainings for enrolled sites in January

· Working with Heidi Kessler and Gail Lombardi from DOE to schedule some trainings for schools (nutrition educators and food service directors) on new USDA guidelines and menu planning

· Establishing ACETs in Dover-Foxcroft in collaboration with PPHC staff and also in Orono/Veazie area

· Recess Rocks training scheduled w/ the Guilford elementary school – all staff attending (approx. 60 staff); mandatory by superintendent in December

· Attending wellness committee meetings at Ella P. Burr elementary school and in Guilford 

· Whether activities were able to be completed on schedule

· All annual and quarterly reporting was completed and submitted to the state on time

· Activities that were planned for this last quarter were carried out and deliverables were met

· Successes achieved
· 30 Active childcare sites enrolled in CTG process

· Met w/ RSU 19 (Newport area schools) superintendent and nutrition director for the district; they are administering the CTG assessment to all of their district schools in anticipation of enrollment/participation in the CTG process 

· Joined forces w/ the Bangor Land Trust group to serve as the Bangor Area ACET 
· Barriers encountered
· Connecting and engaging schools and superintendents

	Structural and Operational changes, including updates in membership. 

Kate Yerxa was voted in as the new DCC Board Chair at the September DCC meeting.

	In-district or multi-district collaborations:
· Community Transformation Grant

	Other topics of interest for SCC members: 
None at this time
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22 M.R.S.§412 (2011).

A. A district coordinating council for public health shall: 

(1) Participate as appropriate in district-level activities to help ensure the state public health system in each district is ready and maintained for accreditation; and 

(4) Ensure that the essential public health services and resources are provided for in each district in the most efficient, effective and evidence-based manner possible. 
A-1. The tribal district coordinating council shall: 

(1) Participate as appropriate in department district-level activities to help ensure the tribal public health system in the tribal district is ready and maintained for tribal public health accreditation; and 

(2) Ensure that the national goals and strategies for health in tribal lands and the tribal district health goals and strategies are aligned and that tribal district health goals and strategies are appropriately tailored for each tribe and tribal health department or health clinic


